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MESSAGE BY H.E. Ms. YINGLUCK SHINAWATRA
PRIME MINISTER OF THE KINGDOM OF THAILAND 
On behalf of the Royal Thai Government and people of the Kingdom of Thailand, I wish to congratulate the House of Representatives of the Republic of Indonesia for hosting the 33rd General Assembly of the ASEAN Inter-Parliamentary Assembly (AIPA), which is the principal forum for ASEAN Parliamentarians to enhance cooperation within the region.

As ASEAN moves towards becoming a Community by 2015, which will be more rules based and people-centered, the role of AIPA will become even more important. With the ASEAN Community being increasingly based on rules and regulations, new agreements in all three pillars of the Community and growing need for harmonization of law and standards, the support of parliamentarians across the ASEAN region is more necessary than ever before.
Furthermore, as parliamentarians have effective outreach to the grass roots in their respective countries, their support in ensuring greater awareness of the ASEAN Community amongst the people of ASEAN will be indispensable. Better understanding and support of ASEAN at the grass roots, and greater participation of people in decision-making on ASEAN matters are key to the establishment of a Community that is truly people-centered. This was one of the reasons why Thailand helped initiate the direct dialogue between AIPA representatives and ASEAN Leaders during the Summits.

I look forward to the further development of AIPA as a strong entity supporting the building of an ASEAN Community and to a growing partnership between ASEAN and AIPA. May I wish AIPA continued success.

(Yingluck Shinawatra)
Prime Minister of the Kingdom of Thailand
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